
Minutes 
Traffic and Circulation Committee Meeting 

Thursday, January 8th, 2015, at the NCSD Board Room at 148 South Wilson 
 

2:00 to 4:00 pm 
 Present:  Peggy Cox, Clyde Cruise, Art Herbon, Bob McGill, Dan Woodson 
 
Public Works:  Michelle Matson 
 
Community:  Niko Hadden, Jerry Williams, Manny Machado, R.J. Hansen, Ed Eby, David Upham, 
Dan Wells, Anita Wells, Dick Buckwalter, Bill Chris, Sharon Setchell, Jerry Fitzer, Anna Zucker, Margi 
Hanes, Gary Hanes, Kristy Caldwell, Kellie Caldwell, Karen Caldwell, Kimderly Caldwell, Linda 
Caldwell, Linda Caldwell, Carolyn Caldwell, Jason Caldwell, Debb Duravan, Theresa Haran 
      
Public Comment 
 
Old Business     
 

a. Speed bumps on Sequoia Lane/Humboldt Drive between Golden Leaf Lane and Cascade. 
County Public Works presented the following, two alternatives for consideration: 

 

 Recommend installation of the speed humps and forward to the BOS via the South 
County Advisory Committee. 

 Recommend Public Works install 2 additional (one in each direction) 25MPH speed limit 
signs and 25 mile per hour pavement makings on the entrance to the Sequoia/Humboldt 
curve and collect speed/volume data 2-3 months after installation for comparison to the 
baseline speeds measured in September 2014. If speed humps are still desired require 
60% of the traffic shed for approval. 

 
Following a little more than an hour of public discussion the committee voted unanimously 
recommend the second alternative. This will be presented to the SCAC during the T&CC report. 
 

 

b. Status of request for a No Parking zone on the north side of Tefft near McDonalds. 
This had never had any followup from Public Works after the initial request. Michelle Matson will 
investigate the installation of a sign to eliminate overnight parking. 
 

New Business 
 
 

a. There are two stop signs for traffic northbound on Olympic. One is at Pomeroy and has PW property tags on it. The other is 

about fifty feet south of Pomeroy and has no property tags.  
Michelle will determine the ownership of the stop signs. 
 
 

 
 
Next Meeting February 12, 2015 

 
 


